



MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING OF THE UTAH





ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL COMMISSION 




HELD THURSDAY, MARCH 24, 2022, AT 1625
SOUTH 900 WEST, SALT LAKE CITY.

[A copy of the final agenda was posted on the bulletin board at the DABC Administrative Office, emailed to the Salt Lake Tribune and the Deseret News, and posted on the Utah Public Notice Website by 9:00 a.m. on Wednesday, March 23, 2022.]
Chairman Thomas N. Jacobson called the meeting to order at 9:10 a.m. 
Commissioners Present:   Thomas N. Jacobson, Jacquelyn Orton, Stanley B. Parrish, Tara Thue, and Jennifer Tarazon.
Staff Present:   Tiffany Clason, Executive Director; Cade Meier, Deputy Director; and Angela Micklos, Compliance and Licensing Director.

TYPE 2 & 3 PACKAGE AGENCY APPLICATION PROCESS. 
Mr. Jacobson noted that today the commission will be discussing Type 2 and Type 3 package agency legal issues and a cease and desist letter received from counsel representing certain litigants.  
CLOSED EXECUTIVE SESSION.

Mr. Jacobson called for a motion that pursuant to §52-4-205(1)(c) the commission go into closed session to consult with legal counsel regarding the cease and desist letter that is related to pending litigation.  The closed session will be held in a separate meeting that will only be open to the commission and its counsel.  Mr. Parrish made the motion.  Ms. Orton seconded the motion which passed unanimously.   [9:13 a.m.]
Ms. Tarazon made a motion to open the meeting.  Ms. Orton seconded the motion which passed unanimously.  [10:35 a.m.]
Mr. Jacobson stated for the record that when the commission moved to go into closed session, the motion made by Mr. Parrish passed unanimously.
Mr. Jacobson gave an overview of the March 18, 2022 cease and desist letter received from the attorneys for the plaintiffs.  The letter asked the commission to cease and desist holding interviews and moving forward with the application process for Type 2 and Type 3 package agency licenses.  
Mr. Parrish noted that the commission’s business must continue during the pending litigation.  He added that he will move that the commission continue with the process of reviewing and granting Type 2 and Type 3 package agency licenses.  He outlined several reasons including the commission’s statutory responsibility to vet and approve package agency applications and that the current package agency licenses expire June 30, 2022.

Mr. Parrish made a motion to proceed with the process previously used and continue to vet and vote on the package agency applications.  Ms. Thue seconded the motion.  Mr. Jacobson, Ms. Orton, Mr. Parrish, Ms. Thue and Ms. Tarazon voted aye.  The motion passed.
The commission will vote on the package agency licenses during the April 26, 2022 commission meeting.
PUBLIC COMMENT:
None.
There being no further business, Ms. Orton moved to adjourn the meeting.  Ms. Thue seconded the motion which passed unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 10:43 a.m.
